
 

 

 Our Reference:  F2013/01440 
 Contact:  Caitlin Westropp 
 Telephone:  9806 5836 

 
 
 
 
Rachel Cumming 
Director Metropolitan (Parramatta) 
Department of Planning & Environment 
PO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001   
 

19 October 2016 
 
 
Dear Rachel 
 
Planning Proposal – Parramatta LEP 2011 Housekeeping Amendment 
 
At its meeting of 10 October 2016, Council considered a planning proposal relating to 
a housekeeping amendment to the Parramatta LEP 2011. As a result, Council 
resolved the following: 
 
(a) That Council notes the report that was submitted to the Independent 

Hearing and Assessment Panel (IHAP) on 20 September 2016 at 
Attachment A and its recommendation at Attachment B which endorses 
the progress of the planning proposal. 

(b) That Council endorse the planning proposal provided at Attachment C 
subject to any reference to the listing of Our Lady of Lebanon Maronite 
Church, 40-46 Alice Street, Harris Park being removed from the planning 
proposal; and forwards it to the NSW Department of Planning and 
Environment for a Gateway Determination.  

(c) That Council advise the Department of Planning and Environment that 
the Interim General Manager will be exercising the plan-making 
delegations for this planning proposal as authorised by Council on 26 
November 2012. 

(d) That Council authorise the Interim General Manager to correct any minor 
anomalies of a non-policy and administrative nature that may arise during 
the plan-amendment process. 

(e) Further, that Council forward a copy of the Local Environmental Plan 
(LEP) Housekeeping Amendments relating to the former Woodville Ward, 
including all supporting documentation, to Cumberland Council for 
processing. 

 
Please find enclosed the planning proposal, which will also be forwarded directly to 
Lillian Charlesworth at lillian.charlesworth@planning.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Council will be requesting to exercise its plan-making delegations in this instance. 
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If you have any queries in relation to this matter please contact Caitlin Westropp, 
Project Officer – Land Use Planning on 9806 5836. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Kevin Kuo 
Team Leader - Land Use Planning      

 


